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July 1, 2008

Florida Dept. of Env. Protection
Southwest District Office

13051 North Telecom Parkway
Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926
Attn: Ms. Tara Swanson

Dear Ms. Swanson,

As per our telephone conversation today, as of Friday, July 4, 2008 Freehold Cartage,

Inc. will be out of compliance with the 10 day rule. The reason for the non-compliance is

as follows:
Freehold Cartage, Inc. accepted 5 drums of 4.1 material and 6 drums of 5.1
material on 6/24/08 as well as 5 drums of 4.1 material on 6/30/08. All of these
drums were scheduled to be transported out of our Bartow facility on Thursday,
7/03/08 for delivery to WTI, Inc., East Liverpool, Ohio.

Freehold Cartage, Inc. was informed today, that due to a lightning strike at the
WTI facility, they are not able to accept any material at this time. They expect to
have the facility back on line within a week and we will make delivery at that
time.

In the event that WTI will not be back on line within a reasonable time frame, we will
make arrangements for disposal at an alternate disposal facility. 1 will notify you once
these drums are moved out of our facility.

Thank you for your understanding and consideration of this problem. If you should have

any questions or require any additional information, please feel free to contact me at
(732) 462-1001, ext. 7201,

Sincerely,

Freehold Cartagg,Inc

— (é; Co v
W. Barry Olsen, CDS

Director of Safety & Compliance

Cc:  Michael Hirst, FCI

Via electronic mail

FREEHOLD CARTAGE INC. pjg



